Minutes of General Meeting June 6, 2017

Call to Order: Ken Wagner called the meeting to order at 19:03.
There were 97 shooters at the last shoot here at the home range.

It was noted that Kern River Archers (Isabella) no longer has a range. After
a wild fire they were locked out of their BLM site.

Three of our members did well at the State Broadhead shoot at Oranco. Ken
Wagner took a close second place.

Mojave Archers as a shoot at Mountain High on July 15" on 16®. On June
18" there will be a King Arthur shoot at Balboa. On July 22™ will be yet
another Youth Safari Day at Raahauge’s.

Tree at our range? Trees are welcome as they are available. Perimeter
locations are the best choice. Check with Jim Wagner before planting trees.

Range maintenance is always an issue. We need people to pull weeds and
help maintain targets. Targets are assigned to individuals to maintain but we
need help as members can. It would be well if someone could take over the
weed cutting and other maintenance on target #14.

It was discussed that we need a new sign to say that broad heads are not
allowed on our range. Of course, if someone brings their own target and just
uses the space and distance markers, that is o.k.

There will be some work parties scheduled to restore the 3D’s needed for
Big Bear.

Things to buy for Big Bear? It was moved (Marty/Rebeca) and passed to
buy 10 more tables and 20 more chairs. Jim moved to get some more foam
sheets to back up such as the running pig and Jeff Copeland said he could
get some. Timalyn moved and Jack Smith seconded that we get three more
big coolers.

Raffle prizes for Big Bear are in the works. Mike Bouman is working on
some and will report at the next meeting.



For all that have resources, used carpet in needed for Big Bear. Patti will
order porta-potties. We are good on shirts. Hats are on the plan.

We now have club stickers to sell. Depending on small or large for your
vehicle window they are $2.00 or $7.00 for members.

Motion to adjourn was by Patti/Becky at 20:10



